
PVCA	MEETING	MINUTES,	September	9,	2019	

1. Treasurer’s	Report,	Mike	Campbell
• No	report

2. Special	Presentation,	Brooke	Ellis,	FDEP	Northeast	Regional	Clean	Boating	Coordinator
• Please	see	link to presentation	regarding	clean marinas

3. Citizens	Traffic	Task	Force	(CTTF),	Greg	Leonard
• Recap	of	the	history,	goals,	and	progress	of	CTTF,	including	significant	growth	in	development

and	traffic	in	PVB	from	2014	onward,	8-10	trips	per	residential	unit,	SJC	is	13th	fastest-growing
county	in	FL,	road	development	takes	15-20	years	from	idea	to	implementation	and	starts	with	a
traffic	study,	CTTF	comprised	of	major	PVB	HOA’s	and	represented	by	85%	of	PVB	and	Palm
Valley	residents

• Phase	1	identified	five	critical	intersections	on	A1A;	these	are	Dolphin	Blvd.,	Solano	Rd,	Sawgrass
Village,	PGA	Tour	Blvd.,	and	Mickler	Rd

• Majority	of	PVB	residents	oppose	the	widening	of	A1A
• Phase	1	of	A1A	intersection	improvements	to	be	implemented	now	that	$500,000	of	$3.7

million	need	to	complete	all	Phase	1	improvements	has	been	obtained.	Improvements	will	take
place	at	the	Solano	Rd.	intersection,	which	has	the	highest	number	of	traffic	incidents	and
congestion

• Phase	2	will	address	the	area	around	JTB	and	A1A
• Success	will	be	measured	by	maintaining	ambiance	of	small-town	beach	feel,	zero-related	traffic

deaths,	fewer	accidents,	new	and	alternative	transportation	solutions
• Sign	up	to	receive	alerts	and	calls-to-action	from	CTTF	by	providing	email	to

cttfboard@yahoo.com

http://palmvalleycommunity.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/FDEP_Clean_Boating_Program-1.pdf


	

4. Save	Guana	Now,	Nicole	Crosby	
• A	hearing	is	scheduled	for	9/17	at	the	County	Administration	Building.	Support	the	efforts	of	

Save	Guana	Now	by	wearing	a	white	shirt	to	the	hearing,	emailing	the	County	Commissioners,	
and	informing	friends	of	the	cause	

• The	goal	of	the	group	is	to	preserve	100	acres	of	environmentally-sensitive	land	
• The	parcel	in	question	has	held	“Conservation”	status	for	30	years.	Allowing	residential	

development	of	the	parcel	questions	the	efficacy	of	County’s	Comprehensive	Land	Use	Map	
	

5. Save	Ponte	Vedra	Beach,	Lori	Moffett	
• Lori	received	the	volunteer	of	the	year	award	for	St.	Johns	County	
• Goal	of	the	group	is	to	develop	a	beach	re-nourishment.	SJC	does	not	have	a	strong	history	of	

investing	in	infrastructure	
• SJC	has	a	budget	surplus	and	a	portion	of	the	budget	should	be	allocated	to	the	protecting	the	

beach.	40%	of	SJC	tax	revenue	is	generated	in	PVB.	PVB	residents	should	email	the	
Commissioners	to	request	funds	for	the	beach	
	

6. Growth	Management	(GMTRAC),	Dick	Williams	
• The	proposed	development	of	a	critical	care	facility	by	St.	Vincent’s	has	been	pulled	by	the	

developer	due	to	drainage	issues	
• The	development	of	“Villages	of	PV”	(52,000+	sq.	ft.	office/retail/120-rooom	hotel)	is	on	hold,	

due	to	31	unanswered	comments	submitted	by	SJC	
• The	proposed	Community	Marina	(south	of	the	PV	bridge)	had	an	approval	appealed,	which	was	

upheld,	due	to	concerns	from	local	neighborhoods	
• The	PVO	Marina	has	a	number	of	open	comments	and	is	thus	on	hold	

	
	

7. Open	Mic	
• Consider	a	monetary	donation	to	help	victims	of	Hurricane	Dorian	in	the	Bahamas	
• The	Pledge	of	Allegiance	was	recited	to	honor	those	lost	in	9/11/2001	

	
	
Meeting	was	adjourned	at	8:35	PM	


